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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:
September 7, 2011
TO:

Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee
FROM:
Jack Takerian, Director, Transportation & Public Works



Lloyd Grant, Jr., Managing Director, MCTS
SUBJECT:
New Fare Collection System Update
POLICY

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MCTS periodically provides informational updates to the Committee on transit issues.
BACKGROUND

The new fare collection system proposed for the Milwaukee County Transit System supports the use of contactless smart cards for passes and tickets, and the validation of cash fares.  When smart cards are used, transfers are automatically encoded on them, whereas cash paying passengers will continue to have access to a paper transfer.
IBI Group, an international consulting firm specializing in transit technology and fare collection, completed technical specifications for the new MCTS smart card system and updated fare box in May 2011.  The specification was used to prepare a request for proposals (RFP), which was posted to the MCTS web-site on June 1, 2011.  The RFP was also advertised in a transit industry publication, Passenger Transport, (on-line) and in the June 6, 2011 print edition.

A pre-proposal meeting was held on June 27, 2011.  The meeting was well attended by nationally recognized fare collection equipment manufacturers, as well as local DBE firms.  Addendums were posted to the RFP as is customary when responding to questions and providing clarification about technical specifications.  Initially, proposals were scheduled to be due on July 29, 2011, but an extension was granted through August 12, 2011.  Numerous responses were received but no information can be disclosed about the responses until such time as this negotiated procurement is completed and a letter of intent to award is delivered.  The Community Business Development Partners Office is working with DTPW to obtain the maximum level of DBE participation for this project.
Review of responses consists of the following steps:

· Obtain Community Business Development Partners Office approval of forms submitted to demonstrate level of commitment toward goal for DBE utilization. 

· Distribute responses to five-person review panel.
· Reference checks of vendors.
· Vendor presentations and Q&A with proposal review team.
· Completion of technical review by proposal review team.
· Letter of intent to award.
It is expected that the steps described above and final negotiations with a vendor about schedule and price, as necessary, will be completed by mid-October.  After awarding a contract for the new fare collection system, an informational report will be delivered to the Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee to update the implementation schedule.  Any changes to the existing fare policy will be proposed at that time.  
RECOMMENDATION

This report is informational only.  
Prepared by:  Lloyd Grant, Jr., Managing Director, MCTS
Approved by:
__________________________________

_________________________________

Jack Takerian, Director



Lloyd Grant, Jr.

Transportation & Public Works


Managing Director, MCTS
cc:
Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive
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Jeff Bentoff, Deputy Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Executive Chris Abele


Pat Farley, Director, Department of Administrative Services
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Vince Masterson, Fiscal and Budget Analyst, Department of Administrative Services
